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     DATES TO KEEP IN MIND 

June, 2018 
 

HS Board Meeting   11th 
HS Coffee     14th 
Flag Day     14th Father’s Day    17th 
Summer Begins    21st 
HS Social     24th 
 


   

JUNE BIRTHDAYS 
 

  1  Nancy Neu    #218 

  5  Karen Theisen    #354 

  7  Linda VanderJagt    #411 

10  Hermine Kress    #317 

10  Jim Cox     #566 

11  Ellie Hyland    #553 

12  Sue Solberg    #207 

13  Pat Heimerl    #214 

13  Don Ritter     #368 

16  Joyce Roemer    #263 

18  Sally Oswald    #514 

19  Stan Guberud    #318 

20  Jim Bell     #316 

22  Mike Schram    #557 

25  June Perlick    #505 

25  Pat Richmond    #512 

27  Germaine Semler    #255 

27  Pat Kools     #301 

28  Sue Kvasnica    #253 

30  Mary Ellen Ryan    #518 

 


 

JUNE ANNIVERSARIES 
 

30-51 Rick & Mickey Strum   #303 

19-52 Stan & Donna Guberud  #318 

16-56 Jim & Jean Bell   #316 

23-56 Lee & Nancy Jones   #203 

27-64 Rod & Roberta Berger   #254 

01-89 Jim & Claudia Kollenbroich  #460 

13-98 Myron & Loretta Pehlke  #569 

27-09 Tom & Doris Pauli   #265 

 

 

 SUNSHINE REPORT 

By Pat Dopki 
 

A memorial was sent to the families of 

Dick Kapingst #319 

Camille Tumianiec #468 
 

If anyone knows of a resident that is 
hospitalized, not feeling well, or a death of a resident or ǲimmediateǳ family of a resident 

please contact  
Pat Dopki at 673-0548. 

 

COFFEE SOCIAL 
 

Thursday, June 14, 2018 

9:00 am 

 

HOSTS: Carol Zentner  

and Nancy & Lee Jones 

  

At the Clubhouse, join everyone for 
coffee, donuts, hard rolls 

  and a chat with neighbors. 
 

Please feel free to bring your own coffee mug, 
otherwise we will use the Styrofoam cups. 

 

  
 

HOSTS ARE NEEDED 

There is a signup sheet for  

Coffee Hosts in 2018 so please sign up. 
 

 




 
Sunday Social 

June 24, 2018 
5:00 to socialize, eat at 5:30 P.M. 

 

Please BYOB and bring your own place setting and 

a dish to share.  This can be an appetizer, main dish 

or a dessert, whatever you like. Everyone is 

welcome. 
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Bob’s Corner                
June 1, 2018 
 

As I have said before, however some musical group 

said it before me, “HERE COMES SUMMER” what 
a great time to be in Hartford Square, Hartford, 

Wisconsin. As I see many groups gathering on the 

driveway or their patio, I also see a community that 

is very friendly and co-operative, this is actually 

somewhat unique to HARTFORD SQUARE.  What 

a great community we have here.  

 

While this is a great community, it does have its 

challenges; the difference is that we recognize those 

challenges and our elected board steps up to them 

promptly. Nothing makes a small problem grow 

faster than not addressing and resolving the issues 

behind whatever the problem might be, promptly.  

 

As we look to the short-term future we do have the 

2018 annual meeting on the horizon. There are three 

board positions opening up including my own term 

as a member of the board. Truth be told I really don’t 
know what I will do. I have served as a board 

member and President since August of 2004, or 

fourteen years coming this August, that is unheard of 

within condominium associations.  The other truth is 

that I really like being President, more than partially 

because we have always had great board members, 

and because Hartford Square is a great community of 

supporting and sensible/reasonable residents. Can 

another resident lead this organization equally or 

most probably better than I have, absolutely, the 

question then is who would step forward to do so? 

Clearly in my opinion, it is time for new leadership, 

please someone, communicate your desire and 

ability to me or to any board member; I would 

welcome and support such an individual.  

 

As a board we have recently addressed the issue of 

sun awing shelters. Clearly the documentation that 

has been in place has not lead to any problems, 

however it could have. Therefore, corrections are 

long overdue. Within this Newsletter, you should 

find a proposed revised policy. That policy will be on 

the agenda for discussion within the board meeting 

of Monday June 11th, and whatever comes out of that 

discussion will be placed on the agenda within the 

August 8th annual meeting for final approval by the 

residents then and there present.  Please review the 

proposal, and bring your thoughts to the June 11th 

board meeting, and to the August 8th annual meeting.  

The other “governance” issue before us, presently, is 
the washing of the outside wall of our buildings. I 

believe the questions in that regard were extensively 

discussed in the Bob’s Corner last month. 

Apparently, my explanations of the related 

challenges were correct as, although I did express a 

solicitation for correction, no one has provided such 

corrective information. Again, this will be on the 

agenda within the June 11th board meeting and the 

August 8th annual meeting. 

 

Clearly, we all extend our sympathy to the family of 

Dick Kaphingst upon his passing. Many people may 

not know that Dick was the first President of 

Hartford Square Condominium Owners Association. 

As such many of the early conflicts resolved with the 

developer were resolved through Dick’s leadership, 
additionally many of the internal procedures in place 

to this day, that keeps us on track and well managed 

originated under Dick’s leadership. As an association 
we owe a debt of gratitude to Dick, and morn his loss.    

One important point not to be overlooked; from time 

to time residents wish to part with various pieces of 

equipment of one kind or another, and conclude 

among themselves, that such an article would be just 

perfect for Hartford Square.  While the association is 

most grateful for such kindnesses, there are times 

when such gifts just simply are not appropriate to the 

association. Therefore, prior to simply delivering 

such gifts to the association, we would ask that the 

donor of such gifts double check with an appropriate 

board member.  

 

So, as I said above, here comes summer, so, let’s fire 
up the grills, get out the patio furniture, crack a beer 

and have a party. 
.   

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Bob 
Robert C. Burgardt 
  
 

 



4 
 

Hartford Square Condominium Owners Association, Inc. 

Directors Meeting Minutes 

May 14, 2018 

UNAPPROVED 

Present were: Bob Burgardt-President, Jim Semler-Vice President and Chief Financial Officer, Connie Speiser-Treasurer, 
Claudia Kollenbroich-Secretary, Sally Oswald-Assistant Secretary, Ken Schultz Rod Berger, and Steve Otten were present. 
Lee Jones was unable to attend.  

The meeting was called to order at 6:55 p.m.  

Connie Thoma, unit 569, attended the meeting to observe.  

SECRETARY'S REPORT – Claudia - The minutes from the April 9, 2018 meeting were presented. Motion was made by 
Sally, second by Connie to accept the minutes as presented. Motion carried.  

Claudia questioned how many board members will be completing their terms this year and asked them whether they 
will run for another term at the August annual meeting. Some have not yet made their decision. No other candidates 
have come forward. A note will be placed in the June newsletter.  

A brief conversation was held regarding storage in the office and what records should be destroyed. 

TREASURER'S REPORT – Jim - The financial report as of April 30, 2018 was discussed. The balance sheet currently shows 
$53,789.48 in the money market fund. Jim will be meeting with the Investment Committee the first part of June to 
review reinvesting a portion of the money market funds as well as reviewing the investment portfolio with the 
investment advisers. The balance sheet does reflect the March 30, 2018 quarterly reports. Monthly expenses were 
normal, nothing out of the ordinary or unexpected.  

CONCERN FORMS/BUILDINGS AND ROADS - Ken - The concern log was reviewed by the board members. Ken is getting 
bids for road repair and resealing. Skylight leaks continue to be an issue and will be addressed as soon as possible. 
Shawn Murphy has been contacted to repair some siding and roofing issues. Ken will be consulting with Heartland 
Construction in Slinger about the catch basins at the Square. They need to be raised to the level of the road.  

LANDSCAPE REPORT – Rod Berger - Landscape work has been delayed due to inclement weather. Allar will be spraying 
the lawns with weed killer this week, weather permitting.  

CLUBHOUSE REPORT – Steve - The urinal in the men's shower room has been repaired.  

The ladder in the pool will be repaired in the near future by Brian Wirth. Glass has been ordered to repair the window on 
the north side of the pool area.  

A treadmill was donated by the Swedberghs, unit 412. Just to clarify, any donations must be okayed by the Clubhouse 
Director before anything is dropped off at the clubhouse. Judy O'Brien, unit 517, has donated a stationary bicycle.  

Lee drew a diagram showing where Clubhouse tables, in the main hall, are to be positioned. This diagram will be given to 
Pat Devine who will provide a copy to any owner who signs a rental agreement for the main room. 
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A recommendation was forwarded to the board by Lee that our clubhouse cleaning person, Cheryl Berndt, be given a 

pay raise of $25 per month beginning in August 2018. Cheryl has not received a pay increase since 2011. After further 

discussion, a motion was made by Claudia to increase Cheryl's wage by $50 per month effective immediately. Second 

by Sally. Motion carried unanimously.  

 

A suggestion was made by one or more individuals that the cabinets in the main hall kitchen should be emptied and 

cleaned. Rod & Roberta Berger have volunteered to get the job done in the very near future. Claudia and Jim 

Kollenbroich will also help complete the task.  

 

PRESIDENTS REPORT – Bob - An owner is seeking approval to have family stay at the condo for up to a month while the 

family's newly built home is completed. Children and multiple vehicles are involved so further information needs to be 

acquired from the owner and board decision will be based on that information. Bob will contact the owner.  

 

OLD BUSINESS Bob is in the final process of rewriting the Awning Rules and will present them to the board for review 

on or before the June 11th board meeting.  

 

NEW BUSINESS The board addressed the process of owner's cleaning their siding. Because there is no protective barrier 

between the siding and the wall board (such as Tyvek) it is imperative that water not be forced behind the siding by 

using an upward motion with a power washer or hose. This action could cause mold and mildew to form between the 

siding and the wallboard (which is a type of particle board). An owner would be held responsible for any damage that 

should occur if observed improperly washing the siding.  

 

A realtor's client was observed backing into and causing damage to an owner's garage door. The realtor will be 

contacted by Bob.  

 

A discussion was held about the safety equipment in place at the clubhouse and possible future acquisitions.  

 

Motion made by Rod, second by Sally to adjourn. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:54 p.m. The next meeting of 

the Board of Directors will be June 11, 2018 at 7 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Claudia Kollenbroich – Secretary 
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NEW RESIDENT PROFILE 
By:  Joanne Burgardt 
 
Darnell and Crystal Burg          
Unit #650      Phone 262-673-3667 
 
Darnell and Crystal moved into #650 on March 24th, 
2018.  They are a delightful couple who you probably 
have seen walking around the "square" in the early 
evening.  They are both Hartford natives, each having 
graduated from Hartford High School.   
 
Most recently they lived in a condo behind Lone Oak 
here in Hartford.  Crystal said that she has always 
wanted to live in the "square” and would take 
occasional rides through to see if there were any units 
for sale. 
 
Darnell is retired from Midas Muffler where he worked 
for 35 years.  He is still active by doing odd jobs where 
needed.  Crystal is still working at Server Products in 
Richfield, where she has worked for 16 years. 
 
Darnell is involved in an organization called "RATS", 
which stands for Restored Antiqued Tractors. These 
are farm tractors, which he takes to parades and other 
events.  He also likes to play Sheepshead. 
Crystal enjoys shopping, walking, and arts and crafts- 
I'm not sure if it is shopping for or making them. 
 
As I said, they are a delightful couple, easy to talk to, 
so don't hesitate to say "hi" as they make their way 
around our complex. 
  

Hartford Square 

Book Club 
 

 will meet at 2:00 pm  
 

  Thursday, June 21, 2018 

at Culver’s  

1570 E. Sumner St., Hartford  
 

 
 

We will be discussing: 
 

 The Amish Widow's New Love  

by  Liz Tolsma 
  

Everyone is Welcome 

LIBRARY NOTES 
Joyce Griswold 

Sharon Zeidler 
Librarians 

 

New Arrivals 
Title    Author 

Fiction 

   
Twice Born   Margaret Mazzatini 
A Civil Action   Jonathan Harr 
Four to Midnight  Scott Flander  
The Year of Fog  Michelle Richmond 
Push    Sapphire 
The Bright Forever   Lee Martin 
The Hour I First Believed Wally Lamb 
 

Non-Fiction 

 
Cooked    Jeff Henderson 
The Last Lecture    Randy Pausch 
    

 
Book of the Month 

 

Imperfect Strangers 
By:  Stewart Woods 

 
Two strangers meet on an airplane and by the end of the 
trip agreed on killing each other’s wives.  Circumstances 
changed everything 
  
 

 Next Month Deadline 
June 22, 2018 

Jan Andresek ~ unit #217 ~ 

262-397-8487 

e-mail: jandresek33@gmail.com 

Connie Speiser ~ unit #410 ~ 

414-510-0403 

e-mail: mspacfan@ymail.com  

 

  

mailto:mspacfan@ymail.com
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SAVE THE DATE 
 

The Hartford Square Condominium 
Association will hold it’s  

annual meeting  
Wednesday, August 8, 2018  

at 6:30 p.m. 
 
 

ELECTIONS 
 

As always, the election of Board Members will 
be held during the August 8, 2018 annual 
meeting.  Anyone who wishes to be placed on 
the ballot as a candidate, please contact me at 
262-670-0525 for further instructions.  The 
terms of three (3) current board members will be 
expiring this year. 
 
Claudia Kollenbroich, Secretary 
 

                 
Hello and Good-Bye 

 

Join us for an ice cream cone on  
Sunday, June 10th from 1 - 3 PM  

at 269 Hartford Square  
to meet new neighbors,  

Sue Lunger and her son, Robert  
and say good-bye to  

Fred and Carol Weber 

DRYER VENT DUCT CLEANING 
SET FOR TUESDAY 12 JUNE 2018 

 
Residents of Hartford Square I, you can expect to see 
technicians from Dust Free Ducts of Greenfield on the 
rooftops in our neighborhood on the above date, (weather 
permitting) to clean the 77 dryer vent ducts nearly half the 
Square requested. I am thrilled by the great response! Truly 
validates the need for organizing the hiring of this service.  
 
As discussed in previous Newsletter articles, YOU DO  
NOT NEED TO BE HOME on the day of service as THEY  
WILL NOT COME INSIDE. Once the service has been  
completed (only at the units where requested) you will 
receive an invoice in the mail for the amount of $20. Kindly 
remit payment soon after receiving your bill to the address 
provided on the invoice. 
 
REMEMBER… following your vent duct cleaning, 
remove the connection of the vent from the back of your 
dryer, and vacuum out any lint which may have dropped 
from their work, or is clinging inside. Be sure to vacuum off 
the back of your dryer, the adjacent wall(s) and the floor 
underneath, on a regular basis, to prevent dust/lint build-up. 
These areas can be just as great a fire hazard, or more so, 
than in the vent duct itself!  
 
Below is the list of the 77 units requesting this service. 
Should you find any mistakes on the list, please leave a 
message for me at 262-670-6824. We will be offering the 

opportunity for this service again in the Fall. Anyone 
not on the list now can sign-up later. Watch for sign-

up info very soon; July/August. The goal is to offer this 
service annually in Fall henceforth. 
 
My apologies for the great delay in actualizing this service. 
Serious family matters ruled my days in March, so by the 
time I contacted Dust Free Ducts in mid-April with the final, 
grand total of units requesting service, they were already 
scheduling into June! I thought that because they already 
had half our list in early February we’d have an earlier service 
date. That was not the case. They have to schedule the full 
order, thereby approximating the number of hours it will 
take, so as to schedule other orders accordingly. Well, live 
and learn!  
Thank you all for your good-natured patience! 
 
Respectfully, Dona Schaller  Unit 661 
 

UNIT #  
201 216 306 366 456 516 652  
202 217 308 367 462 517 653 
204 218 310 368 464 518 655 
207 219 313 369 466 553 656 
208 253 317 370 467 555 661 
209 255 318 403 468 557 
210 262 319 409 500  562 
211 264 350 410 502  567 
212 269 351 411 503  568 
213 301 352 413 504 604 

214 302 359 414 506 606 
215 304 363 415 511 650  



HARTFORD SQUARE CONDOMINIUM OWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC. 
RULES PERTAINING TO OUTDOOR AWNING INSTALLATIONS  

 
As further clarification of section 6.04 of the Declaration of “Hartford Square a 

Condominium”, and with no intent of amending that or any section of said declaration, 
the following clarification is declared and is, hence forth a rule of Hartford Square. 

 
Upon the request of the owner of a condominium unit, the board of directors will 

approve the installation of a shade awning that is in compliance with the following: 
 
Material: The selected fabric material and fringe material must be of a color that, in 

the sole judgement of the board of directors, is compatible with the outside appearance 
of the condominium unit; said material must be in compliance with the highest standards 
of fire prevention as established by the National Fire Prevention Association.  

 When fully extended the area covered by the awning may not extend beyond the 
limited common area as defined within Section 5.01 of the Declaration of “Hartford 
Square a Condominium”. 

 
Placement: The awning and its related mechanical apparatus are to be securely 

mounted in a good and workman like manner on the roof of the condominium unit above 
the rain gutter line, but as close to the rain gutter as practical, and parallel to the rain 
gutter line. In such a position that will not impede the cleaning or maintenance of the 
rain gutter.   

 
Structure: Installation to be completed in a good and workman like manner that will 

not adversely affect the structure of the roof or any of its supporting members or any 
roof surface or underlayment. The structure, material and installation of the awning must 
be completed in such a manner that, when fully extended it will withstand a wind 
velocity of thirty-one (31) miles per hour. 

 
Responsibility: The requesting unit owner and subsequent owners of that unit, 

accepts responsibility for the awning itself in addition to the roof and rain gutter sections 
immediately adjacent to the installation sight.  

The requesting unit owner and subsequent owners of that unit accept responsibility 
for subsequent adverse effects upon any persons or property suffering personal injury 
or property damage resultant of any incident or issue attributable to the presence of an 
approved awning. 

 
Adopted by the unanimous vote of the Hartford Square Condominium Owners 

Association, Inc. Board of Directors within its regularly scheduled meeting of June 11, 
2018. 

 
_________________________ 
Claudia Kollenbroich, Secretary 
_________________________ 
Robert C. Burgardt, President 
 
 
 


